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Report of the Town Manager 
June 22, 2020 

 

1. Financial Updates-  

a. Roselli and Clark began their prelimary work for the FY20 annual audit today.  They will be in 

Winchendon for most of this week. 

b. Brandywine has not complied with the payment arrangement they agreed to in 2019 on their past due 

property taxes.  The Town’s tax title attorney traded emails with the property owners who have now 

threatended to take the town to court over what they perceive as an incorrect Tax Increment Financing 

and Brownfield Agreements.  I strongly disagree with both allegations made by the Giovanoni’s.   

 

2. Personnel Updates-  

a. Zoe DuPont has been hired as the Assistant Treasurer/Collector.  Zoe begins on July 6th. 

b. Tracy Murphy MMA-Suffolk Certificate in Local Government Leadership and Management to be 

held in Shrewsbury during the 2020-2021 academic year.  Tracy will attend sessions on Fridays from 

September to May. 

  

3. Project Updates-  

a. There are no project updates this week. 

 

4. Miscellaneous Updates – 

a. The Transfer Station will be closed on Saturday, July 4th. 

 


